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Borough Bulletin  ~  26 June 2025 

Thursday 26 June 2025 P&F Food Day  

Friday 27 June 2025 
JSC Dress Up Day Fundraiser 
2025 Semester 1 Reports sent home  

Wednesday 02 July 2025 Parent/Teacher Interviews 

Friday 04 July 2025 Last Day of Term Two – Early Dismissal – 1:30pm 

Monday 21 July 2025 First Day of Term Three 

Friday 25 July 2025 Circus Crew Session One 

Tuesday 29 July 2025 100 Days of Prep Celebration  

Friday 1 August 2025 Circus Crew Session Two 

Thursday 7 August 2025 P&F Food Day 

Friday 8 August 2025 Circus Crew Session Three 

Wednesday 13 August 2025 GPS Athletics Competition Day 09:00am to 01:30pm 

Thursday 14 August 2025 School Council Meeting 07:00pm – TBC  

Friday 15 August 2025 Circus Crew Session Four 

Monday 18 August 2025 
Book Week 2025 
Student Poems on display 

Tuesday 19 August 2025 
Book Week 2025 
Book Fair – Library 3:30pm (Afternoon session only) 

Wednesday 20 August 2025 

Book Week 2025 
Book Fair – Library 08:45am & 3:30pm 
Book Parade – 09:10am 
Multi-Age Activity Day 

Thursday 21 August 2025 
Book Week 2025 
Book Fair – Library 08:45am & 3:30pm 

Friday 22 August 2025 
Circus Crew Session Five 
Book Fair – Library 08:45am & 3:30pm (Last Day) 

Friday 29 August 2025 Circus Crew Session Six 

http://www.greensborough.vic.edu.au/


Wednesday 3 September 2025 District Athletics Competition 

Friday 5 September 2025 
Prep Father’s Day Breakfast 
Circus Crew Concert – Whole School - TBC  

Monday 8 September 2025 School Council Meeting – 7:00pm – TBC  

Wednesday 10 April 2025 Grade 6 Excursion – TBC  

Thursday 11 September 2025 
R U Okay Day 
P&F Food Day 

Friday 12 September 2025 Premiers’ Reading Challenge Ends 

Wednesday 17 September 
2025 

Science Week Celebration Day  

Thursday 18 September 2025 Grade 2 Sleepover 

Friday 19 September 2025 Last Day of Term Three – Early Dismissal – 01:30pm 

Principal’s Report 

We’ve had a busy and productive term with several extracurricular events that were greatly enjoyed by all: 

Mothers’ Day Stall and Afternoon Tea, Camp, Werribee Zoo Excursion, Cross Country, Special Visitors’ Day, 

International Students’ Visit, to name a few.  The fun doesn’t stop there as we have the JSC Dress Up day 

tomorrow, with the theme of “What Do I Want To Be When I Grow Up?”  The gold coin donation will go 

towards the Starlight Foundation to help bring happiness to seriously ill children. 

Whilst we have a strong focus on academic achievement and ensure all students have support to reach their 

potential, through highly differentiated class programs, intervention or extension programs, we also believe 

schools should be happy, engaging places where students thrive and build lifelong memories.  We thank our 

staff, parents and students for their contribution to ensuring we achieved successful outcomes in Term Two. 

International Students 

Fifteen students attended GPS for a one-day cultural immersion opportunity last 

week.  The teachers and agent were very happy with the program offered and are 

keen to return next year.  The day began with an opportunity to experience a 

session in a typical Australian classroom.  This session focussed on sharing 

insights into the similarities and differences of schools and homelife and was 

followed by a ‘typical’ morning tea of Vegemite crackers and lamingtons.  An AFL 

football session was next, with lunch consisting of an Aussie BBQ.  It was pleasing 

to see the overseas students playing with GPS students during the breaks.  During 

assembly, the students sang a song they’d rehearsed to thank us, and we 

presented them with a certificate and koala to remember us by.  Thank you to 

parents Carina and Emily who cooked our BBQ. 

We’re looking forward to hosting 22 students across the school in July/August for 2 – 4 week visits.  Fees 

paid by the families are put towards school programs and planning days for staff. 

Attitudes To School Survey (AtoSS) 

We received the preliminary results of our Gr 4 – 6 Attitudes to School Survey and the results are pleasing.  

We achieved the % we set for two of our targets for our Annual Implementation Plan and whilst not achieving 

our 3rd target, a significant improvement was made.  

Margaret Hirth has organised a morning tea tomorrow for our Grade 4 – 6 students to thank them for giving 

their serious consideration to the survey and diligently reading and responding to questions. 



New Zebra Crossing  

Student safety is very important to us at GPS and we are very pleased that 

the new zebra crossing in Lorimer St has been completed.  Students are now 

able to walk down the laneway and safely cross the street. (The fencing at the 

bottom ensures students don’t run directly on the road.) 

With this increased level of road safety, families have an additional option for 

accessing the school at drop-off or pick-up times.  

Semester One Reports and Parent/Teacher Interviews Wednesday 2nd July  

Thank you to the staff for their diligence and hard work in evaluating student results and writing reports.  Staff 

spend many hours on this process and whilst it is a normal part of their role as teachers, they have 

demonstrated their deep knowledge of the students they teach and reported accurately to parents so that our 

students’ social and academic progress can be celebrated.  Areas for improvement and future learning were 

also identified, and these will be the focus for future learning in Semester Two.  

Thank you to parents who have logged on to COMPASS and booked your Parent/Teacher interview time.  If 

any families haven’t booked a time by tomorrow morning, teachers will allocate a time for you, and you’ll 

receive a message on COMPASS.  If you are unable to attend this appointment, please log on and change 

the time.  Reports for students will be sent to parents and carers via COMPASS tomorrow afternoon, Friday 

27th June at 4:00pm. 

Circus Program –Term 3! 

Families are reminded that our Circus Program begins in Term Three and families are asked to log onto 

COMPASSS to give consent and complete payment. 

The cost of the program is $50, which includes bus transport to and from the concert venue.  

Students will participate in six highly engaging circus skills sessions each Friday and the program will 

culminate with a concert for parents/family members (Date and venue to be confirmed). 

Thank You GPS Community!  

Thank you everyone for your support this term, whether it be ‘hands-on’ assistance with P&F, Buildings and 

Grounds works, class programs, School Council involvement, supporting P&F fundraisers or positively giving 

feedback to staff . Special thanks to our students and staff, who have worked hard and strived to achieve 

their best this term.  I hope everyone has an enjoyable break with some well-deserved rest and relaxation. 

We’re looking forward to the learning programs and extracurricular events we have planned for Term Three. 

Angela Morritt 

Principal 
 

2025 Prep Enrolments  

If any families know anyone who is coming to Greensborough Primary next year, please encourage them to 

register their details as soon as possible, (this includes siblings of current students).  We have already had a 

number of enquiries and school tours for places in 2026 and the sooner we get a sense of our intake for next 

year, the sooner we can start planning for grade structures. 



Library News

Source: Jess McGeachin, - Book an Adventure (2025). Image from the Children’s Book Council of Australia, https://cbca.org.au 

Book Week 2025 is fast approaching, and this year’s theme is Book an Adventure! 

At Greensborough Primary School, our Book Week celebrations will run from Monday, 18th August to 

Friday, 22nd August.  We are very excited to continue our tradition with activities including the Poetry 

Competition, Book Character Dress-Up Day, Multi-Age Day, and our Book Fair. 

More information about Book Week will be shared in Term 3. Stay tuned! 

 

Student Voice in Action – Caleb’s Charity Spotlight 

At our school, we proudly promote student voice and encourage students to pursue their passions both in 

and out of the classroom.  One of our Junior School Council representatives, Caleb, has shown a strong 

interest in supporting a particular charity close to his heart. 

Caleb has taken the initiative to write an article for our newsletter to raise awareness about this important 

cause.  Through his words, he hopes to inspire others in our community to learn more about the organisation’s 

work – and, if possible, to get involved or contribute through donations. 

We are proud of Caleb’s leadership and the way he’s using his voice to make a positive impact.  

Ms Tillotson  and the JSC 

                     Help Animals Affected by the War in Ukraine!                     

FOUR PAWS is a group of animal protectors who rescue and care for animals 

all over the world – even in scary and dangerous places like war zones. 

Right now, they are helping in Ukraine, where the war has left many animals 

without homes.  Some pets were left behind when families had to run away, and many stray animals are still 

out on the streets.  FOUR PAWS is giving food, medical care, and shelter to these animals – even while the 

war is still happening! 

They also rescue wild animals like bears, big cats, orangutans, and elephants that are kept in bad or 

unsafe places – like tiny cages or damaged zoos. 

FOUR PAWS helps animals in countries like Australia, Germany, South Africa, Vietnam, and the USA, 

and they have special homes (called sanctuaries) for rescued animals in 11 countries! 

Greensborough’s JSC will be donating to this cause.    

https://cbca.org.au/


Cooperation  Achievement  Respect  Empathy 

Literacy Extension! 
Literacy extension students have been working on developing their skills in character analysis.  We have 

been using short films to support our learning.  The following were created by some of our students based 

on a Pixar short film titled, ‘La Luna’ and a CGI short-film titled, ‘Can I stay?’ 

 

 

 

 

The young boy from “La Luna” has a form of curiosity as shown when he tries to search through the tub.  He’s 

rather impressionable which is portrayed when he mimics the adults.  He clearly likes a good laugh since he 

giggles after fixing the big star.  This all leads to him being a talented problem solver, as he fixes the big star 

without any help from the adults. 

By Jacob   5/6B 

The young boy from a Pixar short film titled, ‘La Luna’ is described as a follower because he listens to and 

follows what the old men tell him to do.  He is also depicted as intelligent because he figures out a way to get 

all the small stars from the big star.  He is cautious because he is careful when facing a new challenge.  

By Lachie   5/6A 

In the CGI short film, ‘Can I stay?’ a little can based character is featured, often with straws or metal for limbs. 

They are portrayed as quite chaotic, bouncing around with not a care in the world.  They are also quite 

determined to take care of the girl who is not taking no for an answer.  During the film, these characters are 

seen as resourceful by using other trash around them to navigate through the loud, chaotic city for the girl. 

By Lizzie   5/6B 

The homeless girl from CGI animated film, ‘Can I stay?’ has been elected as helpful and frightened.  She is 

helpful because she assisted the old lady when she herself was homeless.  The girl can also be described 

as selfless for this reason.  She is easily scared because her eyes widen a lot, and she was awkwardly 

screaming when the cans were trying to help her.  The girl deserved a blissful like and she got one in the 

end.  

By Kashvika   3/4B 

 

  



STUDENT WELLBEING 

Hi Everyone, 

Yes, WINTER is upon us!  How are you 

‘travelling’?  I actually enjoy WINTER, although it 

means saying ‘goodbye’ to my favourite season 

of AUTUMN. 

I realise that some, including children and young 

people, experience the WINTER BLUES.  I’d like 

to put a positive spin on WINTER! 

Firstly, there are health benefits: 

• Our bodies need to cool to a certain temperature in order to sleep – no more 

tossing and turning due to the heat of Summer.  WINTER is a great time for 

rest and sleep, snuggled under the doona or blankets. 

• Less allergies due to less pollens 

• Cooler, fresh air makes our heart work harder keeping our circulation going.  

In cold weather, the heart works harder during periods of physical exertion to 

pump blood and maintain the body’s temperature. That’s a good thing -  

exercising outdoors in the WINTER makes the heart stronger.  Also, our 

muscles  generally work harder to keep us warm, helping us to use more 

energy while keeping fit. 

• We tend to breathe more deeply during WINTER taking in the fresh air – this 

deep breathing is excellent for our mental health. 

SO, RUG UP AND ENJOY THE GREAT OUTDOORS DURING WINTER! 

Secondly, there are benefits from observing nature:  

Many plants, trees and animals take time to relax and replenish over WINTER, waiting for the renewal of 

SPRING.  Observe the plants that go to ‘sleep’, observe the business of wildlife as it prepares for WINTER.  

WINTER is also a time for us to rest and reflect. For many people, shorter days and colder temperatures 

signal a time to slow down and enjoy the simple things in life. 

Thirdly, maintain an ATTITUDE OF GRATITUDE: 

• Be thankful for life itself. 

• Be thankful for warm clothes and homes.   

• Be thankful for warm drinks and meals. 

• Be thankful for the warm hugs of loved ones. 

• Be thankful that we can still enjoy outdoor activities – the WINTER sun on our faces, the rain that sustains 

life, fun in the snow and, dare I say it, puddles! 

• The joy of giving warm food and clothes to those who need them. 

Of course, some WINTER days are best enjoyed indoors: warm chocolate and marshmallows, soup, roasts, 

reading, knitting, craft, Lego, boardgames, a good family movie and popcorn, plus JUST A LITTLE GAMING! 

So, I wish everyone a safe, warm WINTER break enjoying both the fresh air and the 

love and warmth of your homes!  The WHOLE SCHOOL COMMUNITY deserves a 

restful break after a very busy term.  Encourage our  children and young people to 

embrace WINTER . 

TAKE CARE & STAY WARM, 

Robyn Mulholland  

Student Wellbeing Coordinator 

Mondays, Wednesdays & Thursdays 

robyn.mulholland@education.vic.gov.au 

mailto:robyn.mulholland@education.vic.gov.au
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Pupil of the Week  
2025 ~ Term 2 ~ Week 8 

Prep Alister For his dedication and help with working with our new class jobs!  Well done, Alister.  

Grade 1/2 A Ryan 
For his effort to improve his writing and using his spelling skills to write high frequency 

words.  

Grade 1/2 B Max For showing fantastic effort and dedication in his writing.  

Grade 3/4 A Raythan For amazing effort in Maths sessions this week.  Keep up the great work, Raythan! 

Grade 3/4 B Billie 
Your work in Mathematics is outstanding!  I am always impressed by your desire to be 

challenged and understand the next step!  Great work! 

Grade 5/6 A Raiden 
For making thoughtful contributions to class discussions and helping others around him.  

Well done, Raiden! 

Grade 5/6 B  Malachai 
Thank you for coming to school with a positive attitude and staying up to date with 

your learning tasks!  Brilliant effort! 

Art All of 3/4A 

For the resilience you all demonstrated as you slid into the Learning Pit while learning 

a new skill in Art, creating an armature out of tin foil for your bird sculptures.  I was 

impressed with the effort and persistence you showed when faced with a challenge. 

Well done, Superstars! 

Library  Dash  3/4A 
For effectively managing his time and seeking out resources independently in the 

library, Dash showed problem solving skills and determination. 

LOTE Mandarin Hugo  5/6B For learning about the budda and the golden statue. 

PE Sofian  5/6A For your teamwork in PE and helping others with your voice. 

STEM 
Kashvika  

3/4B 

For her great work throughout our Heat Energy unit this term.  Kashvika, you always 

strive to reach your personal best, keep it up. 

2025 ~ Term 2 ~ Week 9 

Prep Stevie For her eagerness for reading and making outstanding progress.  Well done, Stevie! 

Grade 1/2 A Eliana 
For her great progress in Writing narratives this week and using correct punctuation.  

Well done!  

Grade 1/2 B Tom For giving his all in his reading activities. Well done, Tom! 

Grade 3/4 A Ethan For his impressive progress learning English.  Keep up the good work! 

Grade 3/4 B Caleb 
Terrific enthusiasm towards your African diorama.  You have put some great thought 

and creativity into the project!  

Grade 5/6 A Dan Anh For always being respectful and trying your best! 

Grade 5/6 B  Nour You have been showing great initiative in helping others in our class  

Art Mia  Prep 
For the effort you put into creating your collage this week.  It looks beautiful Mia, well 

done! 

Library  
Hudson  

5/6B 

For showing excellent active listening skills by clearly capturing key points in your 

brainstorm activity, keep up the great effort!  

LOTE Mandarin 
Alexander  

3/4B 
For learning about the temple of heaven and the emperor being son of heaven 

PE Will  3/4B 
Showing up early, happily learning even whilst losing.  Your dedication at such a young 

age will take you far. 

STEM 
Shashvat  

5/6A 

For working to the best of his ability during our Reversible and Irreversible science unit. 

Well done, Shashvat. 
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Banyule School Holiday Events 

July School Holiday Events 

$3 Waterslide, crepes & live music night 

Unlimited rides on the Tantrum Alley & 

Pipeline Slide.  Try your skills on the giant 

inflatable obstacle course and listen to 

music by request.  On the Walk outside we 

will have a crepe truck & live music from 

young local artists. 

DATE: Friday 4 July 

TIME: 6-9pm 

WHERE: Watermarc, Greensborough 

AGES: 10-17 years 

COST: $3 

No bookings required. Participants must be 

competent swimmers or have adult 

supervision. 
 


